
Moville Chamber of Commerce 

October 14, 2019 Meeting 

Moville Community Center, 12:00 noon  

 

A. Opening Prayer  

 

B. Lunch and thanks to the caterers-WC Pro Start - for the meal.  

 

C. Attendees introduced their guests.   30 people in attendance 

 

D. Old Business 

1. Jeannie Krueger gave a Treasurer’s Balance of $8064.05. 

2. The Minutes of the last meeting are available for viewing with Lisa Fouts or online at 

www.visitmoville.com.  

3.  Mr. Doug Glackin gave a school update and presented Woodbury Central’s Student of the month Amaya 

Pike.   

4. Mayor Jim Fisher gave an update on city projects. 

5. Stee Maxwell gave a MCDAI update.   

6. Pat Rogers updated members about a successful first annual Midwest Regional Hot Rod Rally that was 

held September 13
th
 and 14

th
 at the Woodbury County Fairgrounds.  The weather was less than ideal, but 

the event still gathered many attendees and around 105 vehicles.  

7. Megan Cross gave an update on the final 2019 Farmer’s Market dates. 

8. Chris Countryman updated members on High School Career Exploration Day held October 2, 2019 at the 

Woodbury County Fairgrounds.  This was a hands-on event with nearly 60 industries represented with 

nearly 300 High School Juniors and Seniors in attendance.  

9. Chris Countryman gave an overview of the process of Chamber attaining 501c3 status. 

E. New Business 

1. Discussion of upcoming Community and Chamber events. 

a. Tues., October 22, 2019 @ 7pm – Forum for City Council Candidates 

b. October 31, 2019 – Moville’s Halloween Celebration and Parade 

c. Tuesday, November 5, 2019 – Election Day for City and School Election 

d. Monday November 11, 2019 – Veteran’s Day Celebrations 

2. Chris Countryman gave an overview of the Medical board’s search for a new provider for the recently 

closed Medical Clinic. 

3. Pam Clark invited attendees to the American Legion Auxiliary Annual Veteran’s Day Dinner.  5:30 

Memorial, 6:00 pm Dinner held at the Moville Community Center.  All are welcome.   

4. Guest speaker Attorney Ryan Beardshear discussed the Chamber Reorganization and 501c3 status on which 

he has been working.  The Moville Chamber began in 1955 and needed restructuring to remain compliant 

with the law.  Chamber officers decided to Incorporate and update the bylaws, etc.   Beardshear has 

completed the paperwork, and now the organization operates as Moville Economic Development 

Corporation doing business as the Moville Chamber of Commerce with 501c3 Non-profit status.  Every 

January, an annual meeting with elections will be held.  Terms will be staggered – January 2020 elections 

for President and Secretary will be held.  January 2021 Vice President and Treasurer will be up for election.   

These changes to the structure will allow more opportunities, including for grants, to the organization.  

 

F. Next meeting is November 12
th
, 2019 at the Moville Community Center.  

  

H.   Meeting Adjourned at around 12:50 p.m.   

 

 

Chris Countryman President 

Jodi Peterson  Vice President 


